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2023-2024 School Year 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL 

A Commitment to Excellence 

 

Nov 5th—Daylight Savings 

Time Ends 

 

Nov 6th —2nd Quarter Be-

gins 

 
Nov 9th—11th All Class State 

Volleyball (Bozeman) 

 
Nov 18th or 19th-State Football 

Championship 

 

Nov 20- Nov 22 —Girls  Bas-

ketball tryouts 

 

Nov 20 - Nov 22 

Boys Basketball Tryouts 

 
Nov 14th—Booster Club meet-

ing-5:30-Library 

 

Nov 22-23-24 

  Thanksgiving Holiday 

 

Dec 1st—Winter Sports begin 

 

 

 

 

 
Greetings Helena High School Community – 

 

HHS recently had several students awarded National Recognition from 
College Board under their “National Rural and Small Town Award 
(NRSTA). These students earned this recognition because of their aca-
demic achievements in school and outstanding performance on the PSAT 
and/or AP Exams. Congratulations goes out to Aine Cleary, Ashely 
Koenig, Avery Sanders, Brynn Woodmansey, Jackson Littrup, Jonathon 
Abel, Khalil Elias, Kylee Gardipee, Nolan Verrill, Ryan Maus, and Samuel 
Schiltz. 

 

In some additional great news, several students received recognition 
from College Board based on their performance on their AP Assessments 
last year. The three categories include: AP Scholar= Scores of 3 or higher 
on 3 or more AP Exams; AP Scholar with Honors= Average score of 3.25 
on all AP Exams taken and scores of 3 or higher on 4 or more AP Exams 
and AP Scholar with Distinction= Average Score of at least a 3.5 on all 
AP Exams taken, and scores of 3 or higher on 5 or more of these exams. 
HHS had 28 students meet the criteria for AP Scholar, 6 students met 
the criteria for AP Scholar with Honors and 15 students met the criteria 
for AP Scholar with Distinction. We are so proud of the performance of 
these high achieving students and their dedicated teachers.  

 

A reminder that AP Registration for 2024 exams is taking place now 
through November 14th.  If interested, please contact your child’s teacher 
or counselor for more information.  

 

Go Bengals! 

 

Steve Thennis 
Principal 
Helena High School  



 

 

If  you’re looking for Bengal gear and  
want to support our Bengal Booster Club, click here to 
see the online store.  Swag makes great Christmas gifts!  
Order by November 15 to guarantee Christmas delivery. 

 
 
https://www.hhsbengalbooster.com/ 

 

 

 

The next Booster Club meeting will be Monday Novem-
ber 13th at 5:30 pm in library.  The Board needs at least 
one rep from each athletic sport and clubs. 

 

 

 

 

American Welding Society Club is collecting cell phones for Cell Phones for 

Soldiers Inc. We will be collecting phones from November 1, 2023 to January 

31st, 2024.  

 

You can drop all cell phones off at the Helena High School Main Office or the 

Welding Shop at 1300 Billings Ave. during school hours.  



Senior "Good Luck” advertiSementS 

Helena High Vigilante Yearbook 

Submission DEADLINE:  January 1st, 2023 

Please keep this date in mind and begin making your “good luck” advertisement well 

in advance — you never know when technological difficulties will slow you down!  

Creating your advertisement  

Go to the Yearbook Order Center website, select Helena High, MT . Or, visit https://
www.yearbookordercenter.com/.  Our school order code is 7088.  Select the size of advertise-
ment you would like to create and begin the process of creating your advertisement! If you 
run into problems, please contact me (Ms. Walsh at mwalsh@helenaschools.org) and I will 
reach out to our representatives. 
 

Senior Ads – Sizes and Prices 

 

 

don’t ForGet to purchaSe a yearbook!  

Yearbooks cost $75 until February 1st.  

After that date, the cost will be $85 for the rest of the year. 

Full page 8.333 x 11.333 $325 

1/2 page 8.333 x 7.556 $165 

1/4 page 8.333 x 3.778 $100 

1/8 page 2.778 x 3.778 $55 

Attention Helena High Families 
http://angelfundhelena.org  

 
Angel Fund applications are NOW AVAILABLE in 
the Counseling Office from October 3rd through No-
vember 30th.   
 

If your student has satisfactory attendance and qualifies for Free/Reduced lunch, he/she will be 
eligible to receive $200.00 to spend on clothing, and/or shoes, at one of our local partner stores. 
  
Please come to the Counseling Office at Helena High School to request an application.  Once 
the application is completed and signed, you will be notified that you can begin shopping at one 
of our local partner stores.  At Helena High, the student is asked to do a thank you note to the 
Angel Fund board for the gift of clothes.   

https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/
https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/


Helena High Girls and Boys Basketball Tryout Schedules 

2023 GIRLS BASKETBALL  
TRYOUTS 

 
November 20 – 22, 2023 

Monday        3:30 – 5:30p 

Tuesday        3:30 – 5:30p 

Wednesday 12:00 – 2:00p 

*Level placement meetings will happen 

directly after tryouts on November 22nd. 

*There will be a ‘dead period’ between 

November 23rd – 26th after tryouts. Official 

team practices will being on Monday, Nov 

27th. 

2023 BOYS BASKETBALL  
TRYOUTS 

 
November 20 – 22, 2023 

 

November 20 

Freshman @ Bryant 3:45p-5:45 

So-Senior @ HHS 5:45p-7:45 

 

November 21 

Freshman @ Bryant 3:45p-5:45 

So-Senior @ HHS 5:45p-7:45 

 

November 22 

Freshman @ Bryant 8a-9-cuts after 

So-Senior @ HHS 10a-11-cuts after 



It's time to start planning for 
the 2024 Senior All Night Party 
(SANP). 
 
We held our first meeting on 
Wednesday October 25th, 
2023.  Th group  went over 
committees and volunteer op-
portunities.   
 
This is a HUGE event for our 

Seniors and our goal is to keep them safe while having a GREAT 
time!  It is humbling to watch our community come together to 
create this event.  
 
The Helena SANP is organized entirely by volunteer parents. For 
privacy reasons, the schools are not able to share contact infor-
mation of senior parents so one of the biggest challenges is get-
ting the word out. If you know a senior or junior parent who 
would be interested in helping or just staying informed, please 
share the information below.  
 
If you want to stay updated and/or be involved with the planning 
process, please complete this form: https://forms.gle/
Qbf915yZZR3wECer7 
Website: https://www.helenasanp.com/ 
Link Tree: https://linktr.ee/helenasanp 
IG: https://www.instagram.com/2024helenagradparty/ 
FB: https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100068516196715 
  
The SANP is a tobacco-free, alcohol-free, and drug-free event that 
is open to ALL graduating seniors in Helena, East Helena, Boulder, 
and Townsend! This includes students of ACCESS, PAL, Helena 
Christian Academy, St. Andrews, Jefferson High, Townsend High, 
Helena High, Capital High, East Helena High, and those home-
schooled.  

 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinkprotect.cudasvc.com%2Furl%3Fa%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fforms.gle%252fQbf915yZZR3wECer7%26c%3DE%2C1%2CCatM3-I0Bs689Tx2mtRINFMODGlmNZDbEcIFkAS0sj4jA6tNZoplEY9Pasahr3XzKUdNKolA7oaiMg1u-T52dNUg6mI
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinkprotect.cudasvc.com%2Furl%3Fa%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fforms.gle%252fQbf915yZZR3wECer7%26c%3DE%2C1%2CCatM3-I0Bs689Tx2mtRINFMODGlmNZDbEcIFkAS0sj4jA6tNZoplEY9Pasahr3XzKUdNKolA7oaiMg1u-T52dNUg6mI
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinkprotect.cudasvc.com%2Furl%3Fa%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.helenasanp.com%252f%26c%3DE%2C1%2C83EBAhKK4X-a7ExmVTGUNPhCuffeBLAHhI41pOIDBiiOdC8aJpPWtEN4CFPClES-2deyDFp5y7Nu-ejROyxKp2T5UzcMT6boyhm
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinkprotect.cudasvc.com%2Furl%3Fa%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252flinktr.ee%252fhelenasanp%26c%3DE%2C1%2C3pfzf7IlBA7RlWwoVhJDWQnnqvYlYf13RKQGjhA296gV7ggRALdwX6FmNhMJ9AE7PWEYYivKAvZKyCPXsMP_qbpV2-OtPGF7jy
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2F2024helenagradparty&data=05%7C01%7Cballen%40helenaschools.org%7C2f22b36068f647806dc108dbce781bf7%7Cf4b4f9cdc4174e65814310d0fe789053%7C0%7C0%7C638330787498202859%7CUnknown%7C
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fprofile.php%3Fid%3D100068516196715&data=05%7C01%7Cballen%40helenaschools.org%7C2f22b36068f647806dc108dbce781bf7%7Cf4b4f9cdc4174e65814310d0fe789053%7C0%7C0%7C63833078749820285






Are you looking for a Montana Made gift? 

We have the answer for you! 

 
Helena High School American Welding Society Club 

has made metal ornaments in time for the holiday season.  

 

The club does a lot of community service projects,  

and all the sales of the ornaments will help fund these projects. 

Each Snowflake is  

$7.00 
To order and pay for the ornament, please follow the directions below.  https://helenaschools.revtrak.net/   

Click on “Helena High School”, Click on “Clubs”, Select “Helena HS Welding Ornaments”, Click “Add to Cart.   

Adjust the quantity you wish to purchase– then Check Out. 

If you haven’t used Revtrak before, you will be asked to create an account.  

 

Thank you for supporting our club and supplies are limited so we will only be making 500 ornaments.         

    

This year’s color is a color shift purple sunrise to blue. This picture doesn’t give the color justice.   

https://helenaschools.revtrak.net/


SLIPS, TRIPS AND FALLS REMINDER BULLETIN 
HELENA SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Plan ahead and give yourself sufficient time. 

When walking on steps always use the hand railings and plant your feet firmly on each step. 
 
When walking on an icy or snow-covered walkway, take short steps and walk at a slower pace so you 
can react quickly to a change in traction.  
 
Bending your knees a little and taking slower and shorter steps increases traction and can greatly re-
duce your chances of falling. It also helps to stop occasionally to break momentum.  
 
Streets and sidewalks that have been cleared of snow and ice should still be approached with caution. 
 
Look out for "black ice." Dew, fog or water vapor can freeze on cold surfaces and form an extra-thin, 
nearly invisible layer of ice that can look like a wet spot on the pavement. It often shows up early in the 
morning or in areas that are shaded from the sun.  
 
Carrying heavy items can challenge your sense of balance. Try not to carry too much--you need to 

leave your hands and arms free to better 
balance yourself.  
 
Be prepared to fall and try to avoid using 
your arms to break your fall. If you fall 
backward, make a 
conscious effort to tuck your chin so your 
head doesn't strike the ground with a full 
force.  
When entering a building, remove as 
much snow and water from your boots as 
you can. Take notice that floors and stairs 
may be wet and slippery--walk carefully.  

Use special care when entering and exiting vehicles--use the vehicle for support. 
 
Never underestimate the importance of reporting a near miss! A near miss is an unplanned event that 
did not result in injury or property damage but HAD the potential to be a significant accident. By re-
porting near misses, we can correct hazardous situations before an incident occurs.  





 

Thanksgiving Break—November 22nd—25th 



 

HR Recruitment Page Link: https://helenaschools.org/departments/human-resources/join-our-team/ 

The required class again this year for all Welding II, III, and 

IV students. There is no cost for this class. This is not a certification but when fin-
ished with the class the student will have OSHA 10 card.  This puts our students 
a head in employment opportunities. Some of our students currently hold cards 

and do not have to take the class. 
They will attend their normal class 
schedule.  
 
For the students who do not have their 
cards they will be required to attend 
two full days of OHSA 10 class. They 
will be excused from their other clas-
ses to attend this class, and this will 
be a school-related absence.  We 
want you to be aware of the schedule 
and the requirements for this class. 
Our class is scheduled for November 
14th and 15th from 8:20-2:20.   

 
If you have any questions, please contact Cindy Galbavy at 324-2180 
or cgalbavy@helenaschools.org  

https://helenaschools.org/departments/human-resources/join-our-team/
mailto:cgalbavy@helenaschools.org


School Leadership Team Update 

At Helena High, we use data to guide our efforts in ensuring the success of every 
student. Each month, we’ll share a snapshot of the data we work with to keep you 
informed about our focus. 

Our teachers are in high gear now that October is behind us. As a School Leader-
ship Team (SLT), we have been gathering data on engagement strategies used by 
our teachers to keep students focused and active in class. We all know it takes 
some clever methods to keep teenagers engaged for an entire class!  

One of these methods is artificial intelligence (AI), which was the focus of our recent 
“Grab-n-Go” Professional Development. Teachers grabbed a treat and scanned a 
code for an article on using AI tools in the classroom.  

 
Sinead Bovell, a UN speaker and futurist, has been exploring AI’s impact 
on education. You can find her insights by scanning the QR code for her 
YouTube channel. 

 

Should you have questions about HHS data or goals for the year, please reach out 
to Mr. Thennis or Mrs. Meghan Schulte. For inquiries regarding district data and as-
sessments, contact Mrs. Kaitlyn Hess.  

Thank you for supporting your student’s journey to become the best Bengal they 
can be! 


